
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

245-0045 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

November 14, 2000 

 

 

Call to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order by at 7:40pm by co-chair, Robert Traylor. Those present from 

the Committee were: 

 

 Robert Traylor Janet Hollingsworth 

 Diana Cort John Halvorson 

 Ken Scissors Bill Findlay 

 Judy Craddock 

 

Also present were Jody Kliska, Ken Simms, Shawn Cooper, John Heideman and Michele 

Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes 

 

Ken motioned, Diana seconded. Motion passed. 

 

Announcements 

 

There were no announcements 

 

Old Business 

 

Ken had a follow up on S. Broadway, S. Camp to Riggs Hill regarding bike path 

continuation. The Developer of the Rump property said there are some major technical 

problems - it appears there isn’t enough room for off street path, will have on street bike 

lanes. There will also be a soft trail on the north side and they will complete the little trail 

already there. 

 

Urban Trails Master Plan Revision: Diana passed around a MP Revision Worksheet for 

Region: West (19-26 North of Patterson up to “I”). Group discussed Diana’s comments 

and made recommendations. 

 

Group discussed bike routes and bike lanes. Shawn and Jody suggested stating would 

prefer bike lanes long term but will accept bike route in the interim. Shawn suggested 

deleting 1-70 from bike route on Master Plant (service roads will stay). Talked about 



detached path between River Road and railroad tracks to Fruita. 

 

Ken would like to add another session for the river corridor. Next month the area of 

discussion will be Airport (F Road North - 26 Road - 32 Road). 

 

No update on canal banks. 

 

New Business 

 

Shawn showed the Redlands Mesa project to the group per Kathy Portner’s request. Plan 

showed single track - Shawn then showed new proposal of what developers want to do, 

they want to use a cart trail onto the street and then back to off street. 

 

Jody added that the Street Crews are repairing road out by G Road and Canyon View 

Park. Joint project by engineering and Parks & Rec. Department. 

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Public Comment 

 

There was no public comment. 

 

Adjournment - Meeting adjourned at 9:00pm. 


